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Honiton Town Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Honiton Town Council held at the Senior Citizens’ Centre, New Street, Honiton on Monday the eighth day of October 2007 

Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr V C Whitlock  (Town Mayor)
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr A Boom
	Cllr R A Farnham

	Cllr Mrs S Casson
	Cllr Ms S R Holloway

	Cllr R H Gaughan
	Cllr Mrs V A Howard

	Cllr Mrs J F McNally
	Cllr Mrs M D Morgan

	Cllr J B Taylor
	Cllr Mrs E M Tirard

	Cllr M J Teare
	Cllr C Tratt   **

	
	


** Also District Councillor

92.  Apologies for absence.

Apologies had been received and accepted from Cllr Ash (holiday), Cllr Hopkins (work) and Cllr. McGuire.

Before the meeting commenced Peter Robinson led prayer.

93.  To confirm as a correct record the minutes of the Council meeting held on 

10th September 2007.  

These having been circulated were approved and signed as a correct record.

94.     Reports from County and District Councillors. 

Cllr Roger Boote reported that he had attended the site meeting at Dowell Street that Cllr. Tratt reports on below.

Cllr. Boote also reported that subsequent to press coverage on proposed sponsorship for a police vehicle for use by PCSOs, Devon & Cornwall Constabulary have subsequently provided a vehicle.  He says the funds will now be provided for two bicycles.

Cllr Tratt reported that subsequent to item 11, listed under Late Correspondence on 10th September 2007, he attended the site meeting on behalf of the Council concerning the road closure at Dowell Street, Honiton scheduled for the week Monday, 22nd October to Friday 26th October 2007.  He circulated his report stating that the road will now only be closed for two days (24th and 25th October) and only on 26th October should there be any complications.  Western Power will notify all those as appropriate, including all Parish Councils along the route.  Work will be carried out between 7am and 9 pm each day.

Cllr. Farnham expressed his deep disappointment at not being invited to attend the meeting, and why no one had mentioned it to him, as he resides in Dowell Street and will no doubt have many enquiries from his neighbours.

95   NO ADJOURNMENT

96    Police report.

PC Mark Grimwood and CPSO Darren England attended the meeting.  PC Grimwood reported there had been 79 recordable offences since our last meeting against 99 in the comparative period last year. He also responded to several questions put to him by Councillors.
The Councillors enquired after Ian Atyeo’s health and was advised his was attending intense physiotherapy at a police therapy centre.  Both officers were thanked for attending. 

Signed Chair 
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97.     Declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

Cllrs. Tirard, Casson and Howard all declared interest as members of the Policy Committee.  Cllr. Howard also declared as Governor to the school. 


98.     Correspondence received: 10th September to 1st October 2007. 

 Devon County Council 

1. Invitation to attend a stakeholder event on the future of public services in Devon on 8th October at County Hall. The Mayor attended this and reported back to the Council and advising on future public services in the County and likely restructuring involving District Councils working together, such as Mid and East Devon, and closer working relationships with Market & Coastal Towns.

East Devon District Council 

2.  Forward Plan to 31st January 2008

3.  The Knowledge issue no. 16 17 18 & 19

4.  Copy of the road closure order for the Carnival Procession on 15th December 2007.

Others

5.  East Devon AONB Annual Review 2006 / 7

6.  Clerk & Councils Direct September 2007.

7.  DISextra Issue 666

8.  Age Concern – Newsletter dated September 2007.

9.  The Clerk – September 2007 – The Journal of the Society of Local Council Clerks

10. LCR September 2007 – Journal of the National Association of Local Councils

11. Update on the Foot & Mouth and the Blue Tongue outbreaks.

12. E‑mail for the renal dialysis service (copy attached)

13. Inforegio news EU Regional Policy.

14. Letter from an elector regarding the CCTV costs and her own experience (Copy      enclosed)

15. Library – What’s On October 2007? (Also on our website)

16. Letter from the D&C Police Authority

17. Standards Board Newsletter September 2007.  The article “Chance for parish and Town Council to increase democratic rights” was read out and it was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that it be put on the next Agenda that the Council should pass a resolution to adopt the Code of Conduct including paragraph 12(2), if not already included in Standing Orders.

18. Letter from Sgt Gait regarding the unsocial behaviour in the Town (Copy enclosed)

19. The Playing Field Autumn 2007.

All the above were noted except where annotated

Late Correspondence

East Devon District Council

1.  EDDC, Housing Needs Manager – Allocation Policy and Letting Scheme alterations are delayed and will be implemented from January 2008 instead of October 2007

2.  The Knowledge – Issue 20

Others

1.  P Fleming – Have the Town Council got any plans to stop parking by vehicles on pavements?  Many times pedestrians and other legal pavement users have to walk into the road (non specified area)

2.  The Insolvency Service News – Issue 4

3.  ED Voluntary Services – List of funding bodies for October 2007 (e-mailed to those Cllrs online)

4.  Idea – weekly bulletin, 2.10.07

5.  DISExtra – Issue 667.

Signed Chair
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6.  Lesley Smith, Community Council of Devon – A 12-week consultation is underway, running to 31st October 2007 on pitch provision for Gypsies and Travellers.

If you wish your views to be considered the e-mail link is available

7.  Royal British Legion – Invitation to the Annual Service of Remembrance and Band Concert, Wednesday 7th November.  Cllr. Tratt confirmed his attendance.

8.  Royal British Legion – Invitation to attend the Annual Service Parade and Service, Sunday 11th November.  Numbers required  VWx2, CTx2, ET, VH, RG, JMcN, RF and MT.

9.  Douglas Barnes, Western Power (e-mail) – Confirming Road Closure at Dowell Street from 7am on Wednesday, 24th October to 23.59pm on Thursday, 25th October.

All the above were noted except where annotated.

99.  Mayor’s announcements, for information only.

The Town Mayor confirmed that there would be a meeting at the SCC on Thursday 11th October to discuss the Christmas Carnival.

100. To approve the list of cheques issued in August 2007, at page 29, totalling £5,066.02.  The list of cheques having been circulated were approved and duly signed.

101   To confirm the minutes of the Policy Committee meeting held on 24th September 2007.   These having been circulated were duly approved and signed as a true record.
Cllr. Casson advised that subsequent to the Policy meeting, Item 23, she and Cllr Tirard had looked at possible locations for placing tiered floral displays and put forward the following:  one outside the Catholic Church, one near the entrance to Ottery Moor Lane, one on the right hand side Dowell Street car park (near the TIC) and another near the Copper Castle.  She asked whether Members were in agreement or whether there were any further ideas.  All were in favour of these locations.

102. To discuss the status of the Twinning Association Committee    

The Mayor advised the meeting that he proposed, after discussion with the Chair of Policy and the Town Clerk, that the Twinning Association application for grant be removed from the general grant list and be considered as a separate budgetary item in the Precept figures.  It was seconded by Cllr. Tirard and carried unanimously. 

The Town Council is due to meet with the Twinning Association to discuss the above and to take matters forward.  The Mayor asked for interested Members who wished to attend; ET, SH, AB and VW.  Date to be advised.

Cllr. Howard mentioned that in 1999/2000 funding was so poor that the Association nearly closed at that time and how it is important to keep these relationships going.  The Town Mayor advised that he had received a letter from the Mayor of Gronau commenting that they all had a wonderful time whilst here.

103. To note that the Audit has been completed and has received an unqualified opinion from the Audit Commission.  This completes the Audit for 2007.  Appropriate notices have been placed on our notice boards.

This was noted and special thanks were to be passed on to the Town Clerk for his efforts.  The Mayor advised that this was the last item required for the Quality Council application, which should be submitted fairly soon.

104.  To receive reports from Members with Special Responsibilities

Cllr Gaughan – Payback Time via the Probation Service

Cllr. Gaughan thanked Cllr. Coombs for identifying work to be carried out.  One project is currently in hand and going well.

Signed Chair                                                                12th November 2007
Cllr Tirard – Chamber of Commerce 

After robust debate it was agreed that the Christmas Carnival would now move off at 6 pm instead of 5 pm. 

Cllr Tirard – Tourist Information Centre

Cllr Tirard advised that subsequent to the legislation on minimum wage it is therefore increasing the wages of the two female staff appropriately.

Cllr Howard  ‑ attended the DAPC AGM & Seminar on Saturday 29th September.  The new Chairman is Bob Collier of Colyton and the new President is Sir John Cave of Sidbury.  Subscriptions are to be raised by 9%.  There was a talk by the police confirming the role of PCSOs.
Cllr Casson – League of Friends, Honiton Hospital

Cllr Casson had attended a presentation by Les Hickman about the new Renal Unit (to be situated behind Jerrard Wing.  He would be happy to come and talk to Councillors; he showed the plans, which complement the existing building.  Planning has not yet gone through as yet.  Cllr Casson advised that the water treatment unit alone would cost £200,000.

Cllr McNally – Parish Lengthsman Scheme

Cllr McNally advised that she had received the following dates for his next visit, being 19th October and 22nd‑ 26th October.  If he does not receive notification of any specific areas he does already have a schedule to work to.  As mentioned previously he requires notification of any specific work one week in advance of his attendance.

Cllr Boom – Glen Regeneration

Cllr. Boom advised that the questionnaire concerning The Glen would be in the press this week.  He requested that all Members complete one.

Cllr. Farnham wished to express his enthusiasm for the professional manner in which the Councillors Planning course was carried out and that any members who had not already attended would certainly benefit from it. 

Cllrs. Whitlock and Holloway had attended the meeting at EDDC on Local Development Agenda.

105.    Closed Session

Cllr Tratt proposed and Cllr Whitlock seconded a proposal to go into closed session to discuss a confidential matter. This was duly carried.

106.    The Chair closed the meeting at 8.40 p.m.

Signed Chair
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Copies of this document are available in large print on request
